
OPCAT inspection in the Károlyi István Child Care Centre in Fót   

 

 

On 21 July 2015 the OPCAT National Preventive Mechanism paid a visit to the Special 

Foster Home for Children with Disabilities and Special Needs of the Károlyi István Child 

Care Centre.  

 

The purpose of the visit was the inspection of the placement of and the care provided to 

children with disabilities and special needs, with regard to the enforcement of the prevention 

of torture, cruel and inhuman or degrading treatment and punishment. Since the visit had not 

been communicated in advance and at the time of our arrival children with disabilities were 

on holiday together with their caretakers, confidential interviews could be taken only with 

children with special needs and the personnel taking care of them.     

 

Members of the delegation included:  

- dr. Rita Rostás, senior advisor, head of the inspection 

- dr. Sándor Gurbai, senior advisor 

- dr. Judit Zeller, senior advisor  

- dr. Gábor Izsák senior advisor 

- dr. Péter Nagy, child psychologist, external expert 

 

The results and conclusions of the inspection will be published in a report by the National 

Preventive Mechanism. 

 

 


